# Eye on the World July 17, 2021

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of July 17, 2021.

## **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Bob Barr titled "China: The Most Evil of Evil Empires" was posted at townhall.com on July 14, 2021. Following is the article.

In a 1983 speech before the National Association of Evangelicals, President Ronald Reagan labeled the Soviet Union the "evil empire;" perfectly capturing the moral and political danger presented by that communist regime. Reagan properly cautioned Americans not to "ignore the facts of history and the aggressive impulses" of an enemy that was "the focus of evil in the modern world."

Unfortunately, what was clear to Reagan about the Soviet Union in 1983 appears only as a blur to Joe Biden about China today.

If the Soviet Union were the evil empire, then China is surely the evilest empire. The Soviet Union's global ambitions for its evil empire were hampered by its own incompetence. China, however, actively spreads its insidious tentacles across the world with a shocking mastery, facilitated by the apparent unwillingness of global leaders, including Biden, to take the threat seriously.

Today's China presents for the United States and other western powers a far more complex and multi-faceted danger than that posed by the Soviet Union in the second half of the last century. While China's military build-up, and its well-documented willingness to use that power (especially as it relates to Taiwan) is a real concern, it is but one dimension of the broader threat, and in some ways not the most serious.

Take, for instance, China's push for greater influence in American academic institutions by way of funding educational programs and centers, under the guise of benignly teaching Chinese language and culture. As a white paper published at the Heritage Institute earlier this year suggests, this funding is a Trojan horse for Beijing to expand its influence in American culture more broadly. Strings attached to such financial largesse ensure that recipient universities carefully avoid saying or doing anything that Beijing considers insulting or critical of its policies. This is, of course, when Chinese students themselves are not agents for their government, as the FBI itself had warned.

In the global economy, state-based hacking of U.S. companies operating in China to steal trade secrets and reverse engineer products for theft is common knowledge. However, consumer goods produced from Chinese companies are also routinely—and often literally—weaponized for the communist government and its military.

China made headlines a few years ago when it was discovered it used compromised microchips to infiltrate several major U.S. companies.

Evidence that the covid-19 virus was the byproduct of Chinese military research persists, despite being routinely downplayed by the Biden Administration and other governments and international organizations. As I have written previously, even prior to the arrival last year of the covid virus, it is insane that American companies and other institutions remain willing, and are permitted by our own government, to engage in highly sensitive research that can and will be used by China's military.

Just this month it was revealed that a prenatal genetic screening test sold by a Chinese company was developed in tandem with the Chinese military and used to harvest genetic material for military and social research. If secretly stealing the genetic material of unsuspecting women is not the definition of evil, one might wonder what is.

China's domestic agenda, with its brutal crackdowns on minority groups and on Hong Kong citizens, provides a horrifyingly clear picture for what this truly evil empire would have in store for the rest of the world.

Despite the naivety with which many commentators from both the left and right fawn over China's booming "private" sector, this faux capitalism is simply another weapon for China to use against its global adversaries. The illusion of Chinese markets ready and waiting for foreign investors is merely the bait in the trap. After those investments are made, investors like Disney, Google, and the NBA discover that doing business in China comes with many "conditions." It is no coincidence that the hyper-political NBA is deathly silent on China's human rights abuses.

Unlike the Soviets, who were consumed with immediate expansion of their influence and power, ultimately leading to the collapse of the Soviet Union, China is committed to playing the long game. A crucial part of this plan is undermining America's historic role as the world's moral compass. China does this by compelling our silence through political intimidation or economic ransom, thus giving tacit consent to their evil deeds.

Not only are the Biden Administration and its cohorts in the Congress blissfully ignorant of Reagan's prescient warnings about dealing with evil empires, but they appear to be willing facilitators of China's strategic goals.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## **Comments about blasphemous movie**

- An article by Tom Robey titled "Benedetta, Cannes Review: Paul Verhoeven's Story of a Lesbian Nun Is Every Bit as Outrageous as You'd Expect" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Bill Donahue titled "Crowd and Critics Slobber Over Film Sexualizing Jesus and Mary" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2021.

#### **Comments about United Nations**

- An article titled "UN Reports 'Leap Forward' in Regulating DNA-Altering Technology to Benefit All" was posted at news.un.org on July 12, 2021.
- An article titled "Traffickers Have Taken Advantage of Covid Crisis, New UN Study Shows" was posted at news.un.org on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Elisabeth Nieshalla titled "UN LGBT Czar Says Changing Gender Is a Human Rights 'Entitlement' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "UN Rights Chief: Countries That Profited From Slavery, Colonialism Must Make 'Reparations' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "UN Rights Council Silent on Cuban Protests, But Havana Succeeds in Passing an 'International Solidarity' Measure" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 13, 2021.

#### **Comments about Israel**

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Israeli Victim's Family Slams Biden Administration for Siding With Palestinian Terrorist" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Rossella Tercatin titled "Covid: Isolation Period in Israel Shortened to 7 Days" was posted at jpost.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article titled "3,000-Year-Old Inscription Bearing Name of Biblical Judge Found in Israel" was posted at jpost.com on July 14, 2021.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Adam Kredo titled "Biden Administration Waives Sanctions on Iranian Oil Trade as DOJ Announces Charges on Spy Network" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Pete Williams and Jonathan Dienst titled "Four Iranians Charged With Plotting to Kidnap Author Living in Brooklyn" was posted at nbcnews.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Rachel Pannett titled "Iranian Intelligence Agents Plotted Brazen Adduction of Brooklyn Dissident Journalist, U.S. Prosecutors Say" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Nasser Karimi titled "[Hassan] Rouhani [Iran's Outgoing President] Warns Iran Could Enrich Uranium to Weapons-Grade Levels" was posted at timesofisrael.com on July 14, 2021.

#### Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ A Reuters article by Rania Gamal titled "Saudi, UAE Reach Compromise to Unlock More Oil Supply" was posted at reuters.com on July 14, 2021.

#### **Comments about China**

- A Reuters article titled "India Set to Overtake China as Most Populous Nation" was posted at reuters.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Joshua Zitser titled "Woman [in Eastern China] Deliberately Runs 49 Red Lights in Ex-Boyfriend's Car to Rack Up Fines After He Left Her for Another Woman, Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by John Feng titled "China, After Mocking Surfside Rescue, Hit by Hotel Collapse Disaster" was posted at newsweek.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article titled "Rescuers Search for Survivors After Hotel Collapse in Tourist Destination of Suzhou, China" was posted at apnews.com on July 13, 2021.

#### **Comments about Russia**

- An article by Vladimir Putin titled "On the Historical Unity of Russians and Ukrainians" was posted at kremlin.ru on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Vladimir Isachenkov titled "Kremlin Mum on Next Moves After Putin Article About Ukraine" was posted at apnews.com on July 13, 2021.

#### **Comments about Canada**

■ An article by Stephanie Taylor titled "Wealth Tax Proposed for Canada's 'Ultra Rich' " was posted at fox5ny.com on July 14, 2021.

#### Comments about other international nations

■ An article by Cheryl Teh titled "India Is Proposing a 2-Child Policy to Keep Its Population Under Control, and It Includes Cash Benefits for Couples Who Opt for Voluntary Sterilization" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 11, 2021.

- An article by Monica Buchanan Pitrelli titled "Dubai Sets a World Record: A 200-Foot Deep Pool With a 'Sunken City' " was posted at cnbc.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Michelle Fitzpatrick and Deborah Cole titled "At Least 67 Dead in Germany, Belgium as Storms Ravage Europe" was posted at afp.com on July 15, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Andrea Shalal and Jeff Mason titled "Biden, Merkel May Have Little Time to Rebuild 'Indispensable' Relationship" was posted at reuters.com on July 15, 2021.
- An article titled "South Africa Zuma Riots: Looting and Unrest Leaves 72 Dead" was posted at bbc.com on July 15, 2021.

## Comments about immigration around the world

■ An article by Liudas Dapkus titled "Lithuania Passes Laws to Curb Migrant Arrivals From Belarus" was posted at apnews.com on July 13, 2021.

#### Comments about international covid news

- An article by Jill Lawless titled "Authoritarianism Advances as World Battles the Pandemic" was posted at apnews.com on July 15, 2021.
- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "UK Vaccination Rate Almost Halves as Young People Hesitate Over Jabs" was posted at breitbart.com on July 8, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Martin Petty titled "Myanmar General Says Russia Will Supply 2 Million Vaccines as Outbreak Worsens" was posted at reuters.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "UK Health Service Releases Pro-Vax TikTok Song Featuring Lesbian Kiss" was posted at breitbart.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Lucy Fisher titled "Fully Vaccinated Adults [in Britain] Could Take Covid Tests for Five Days Instead of Isolating" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Adam Kredo titled "World Health Organization to Distribute Chinese Vaccines Over U.S. Objections" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Marianne Guenot titled "Thailand Is Considering Western Booster Shots After 600 Healthcare Workers Given Chinese Vaccines Caught Covid-19" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Victoria Friedman titled "'Checkpoint Society': Boris [Johnson] Pressures Venues to Adopt Vaccine Passports as a Matter of 'Social Responsibility'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2021.
- A Reuters article by John Irish, Jean-Stephane Brosse, Benoit Van Overstraeten, Dominique Vidalon and Nicolas Delame titled "Rush for Covid Vaccines as France May Ask for Proof of Immunization" was posted at reuters. com on July 13, 2021.

- An article by Erin Cunningham and Isabelle Khurshudyan titled "Protests Hit Athens and Paris Over New Coronavirus Restrictions, Vaccine Mandates" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 15, 2021.
- An article by Tita Smith titled "Chaos in Melbourne as Furious Protesters Flood the City Just Hours Before Victoria's Crippling Five-Day Lockdown Begins [and] Demanding [Premier] Dan Andrews Is Sacked" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 15, 2021.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Larry Elder titled "Yes on School Choice, But It Requires Parental Involvement" was posted at townhall.com on July 8, 2021. Following is the article.

Question my sanity, but I'm considering running in this election to recall California's Democratic Gov. Gavin Newsom. Here's a big reason why.

No one doubts that bad K-12 public school teachers exist. There is a phenomenon known as the "turkey trot," in which bad teachers wind up in the worst schools.

Why? There is a connection between bad schools and lack of parental involvement. When you have strong parental involvement, parents pressure their schools to remove such teachers. Because of strong, protective teachers unions, these teachers are rarely fired, merely shuffled from school to school, until they land in one where few parents complain.

And while the vast majority of teachers do not fall into that "bad" category, look at where public school teachers send their *own* school-age children. Nationwide, approximately 10% of kids attend private school. Six percent of Black kids do so. But more than 20% of public school teachers send their own kids to private schools.

A 2004 study by the Fordham Institute found that 44% of Philadelphia public school teachers send their kids to private schools. In Cincinnati and Chicago, 41% and 39% of public school teachers, respectively, put their own school-age children in private school.

In Baltimore, in 2017, there were 13 public high schools where 0% of students could do math at grade level, with another half a dozen Baltimore public high schools where only 1% could do so. So, it is hardly a surprise that Fordham's study found 35% of Baltimore public school teachers with school-age kids placed them in private school. In San Francisco it was 34%, and New York-Northeastern New Jersey was 33%. In Los Angeles, nearly 25% of public school teachers sent their kids to private school, versus 16% of Angelenos who did so.

For this reason, school choice has never polled higher. A June 2021 RealClear Opinion Research poll found support for school choice at 74% among registered voters. This includes 83% of Republicans, 69% of independents and 70% of Democrats who strongly or somewhat support school choice. In April, 2020, sup-

port for choice was 64%. Tommy Schultz, CEO of the American Federation for Children, said: "Public support for school choice is at an all-time high. And, as the nation recovers from unprecedented, nationwide school closures, a new story is unfolding. Parents are rising up and demanding the freedom to choose the best educational environment for their children . . . Already in 2021, seventeen states have passed legislation to improve, expand, or create new school choice programs."

School choice is not a panacea, especially without strong parental involvement. Studies show that Black kids spend less time doing homework than Hispanic kids, less time on homework than white kids and much less time on homework than Asian American kids. Economist Walter Williams told me, "If you don't have someone in your household to make sure that you do your homework and to insist that you go to bed on time, the school you attend will not make a whole lot of difference."

When I was in elementary and middle school, several classmates were Asian American, most of Chinese or Japanese descent. They all told me the same thing. If they got a B—they rarely got a grade lower than that—their parents told them they did not work hard enough. If they got an A, their parents told them the test was too easy. Their parents did not accept the notion often heard from my Black classmates, that so-and-so is "just not good in math." The parents of my Asian American classmates believed that in academics, as athletic coaches say, "Hard work beats talent when talent doesn't work hard."

School choice benefits children of parents who preach that education and hard work are key to upward mobility. School choice will be of little benefit to the kids of parents who do not.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Michael Brown titled "America, If You Want to Know What's Coming Next, Look to Canada and Be Forewarned" was posted at townhall.com on July 8, 2021. Following is the article.

In some respects, Canada has been a step ahead of America in terms of moral and cultural decline. That means that what happens in Canada today—and I mean what happens in the most negative sense—could well be coming to America tomorrow.

Of course, in other respects, America is far ahead of Canada in terms of serious moral issues. Just consider the difference in gun violence between our nations. Or ask yourself who is the world leader in exporting and providing porn, Canada or America?

Yet, when it comes to government overreach or attacks on fundamental liberties or hostility towards the Church, Canada's descent has been more frightening.

We do well to pay attention to what is taking place to our north.

For example, Canada legalized same-sex "marriage" in 2005, a decade before the Supreme Court's Obergefell decision, without which the states would

have been battling over the issue for years to come. Not surprisingly, Canada was also well ahead of America in terms of prosecuting Christians who opposed gay activism and propaganda.

To give one case in point, already in 2006, a Canadian professor was "fined two weeks pay by a Nova Scotia university for telling a student that homosexuality is an unnatural lifestyle . . . Cape Breton University (CBU) fined veteran history professor David Mullan \$2,100 in response to two human rights complaints filed by a homosexual student who coordinates the campus' Sexual Diversity Office. The student took umbrage at two letters the professor had written to his former Anglican bishop two years ago."

Canada has also been ahead of the U.S. in passing national legislation that would punish those who refused to comply with transgender activism, such as choosing not to refer to a male as a female if that person identified as such.

Now, according to Tyler O'Neil on PJ Media, a new bill, Bill C-36, would "enable citizens to bring legal claims against people who engage in 'hate speech' online, and if a member or panel of the Canadian Human Rights Tribunal finds the accused guilty, the tribunal can either: order the accused to 'cease the discriminatory practice' and take steps to prevent it from happening again; order the accused to pay compensation of up to \$20,000 'to any victim personally identified in the communication that constituted the discriminatory practice,' or order the accused to 'pay a penalty of not more than \$50,000 to the Receiver General' if the tribunal 'considers it appropriate' considering 'the nature, circumstances, extent and gravity of the discriminatory practice.' "

And what, exactly, would be defined as hate speech, especially if it simply needs to be hateful in the eye of the beholder? O'Neil rightly warns, "Claims about 'hate speech' are arguably even more slippery than claims about discrimination, and it seems extremely likely that Canada's government will use this law to silence dissent from the government's preferred ideologies—from transgender orthodoxy to covid-19 (the border between the U.S. and Canada is still closed to those filthy Americans)."

Is there any reason that this could not become the law of the land in America too?

Then there is the overt hostility towards churches, to the point of saying publicly, "Burn them all down!"

As I mentioned, for years Christians in Canada have been prosecuted for opposing gay activism, with the noose getting tighter by the year.

In more recent months, pastors who refused to comply with the government's covid-related overreach have served time in jail, producing more national hostility to these allegedly lawless Christians who are supposedly endangering their fellow-Canadians.

Just last month, as reported by the *Christian Post*, a Canadian pastor was "arrested after his church held an outdoor worship service at an undisclosed location after the local government ordered the church building to be closed."

Yes, the "congregation was reportedly discovered by a police helicopter" as they met outdoors, meaning that they were *not* violating covid guidelines for indoor meetings. Can you imagine holding an outdoor service to worship Jesus together, only to look up and see a police helicopter overhead? You have been found out! You are quilty! We found you!

The next day, the pastor was arrested. This really happened.

But it gets worse.

As reports have been emerging about unmarked graves being found at residential schools on First Nations reserves (roughly the equivalent of Native American reservations), church buildings are being set on fire, since these schools, which began in the 1800s, were normally church-led.

The discovery of these graves has prompted a national outcry, as if hundreds of children were killed or allowed to die by these schools. And certainly, there should be thorough investigations to find out exactly what happened. (There could be totally innocent answers, such as children dying of various diseases over the years with the markers eroding over time. Or there could be totally nefarious answers. Either way, there need to be answers.)

Others, however, are not waiting for answers, with radio host Nesta Matthews tweeting, "Burn the churches down. Arrest any former staff that were actually there & any current staff that won't provide documentation. Sell everything they own in Canada and give it to survivors. Dismantle it completely."

Or, as expressed by Harsha Walia, executive director of the British Columbia Civil Liberties Association (BCCLA), "Burn it all down."

Yes, these sentiments are being expressed openly and boldly. America, be forewarned!

With the growing hostility in our country towards Christians, and with attacks on church buildings during last year's riots, this does not seem so farfetched.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by John C. Goodman titled "Where Have All the Economists Gone? (Socialism)" was posted at townhall.com on July 8, 2021. Following is the article.

If a history professor asserted that black holes don't exist, would anyone pay any attention to him? What about an English professor who advocates Lamarckian evolutionary theory over Darwin? How about a sociologist who believes in alchemy?

What if these folks didn't just have weird beliefs, what if they taught these ideas in their classes? What if they wrote articles and books and gave public speeches extoling them?

The answer is obvious. They would be dismissed as kooks.

And much more. On a typical university campus, the physics department would probably demand that the history professor stop spouting fake physics or be fired. The biology department would react the same way to the espousal of fake biology.

In fact, on most campuses almost every academic discipline would try to protect its turf a well as the scientific integrity of its discipline.

With one exception: economics.

Over my long experience with the academic world, I have often marveled at the fact that people who had never had a course in economics, had never read a book on the subject, who wouldn't know what to do with a supply and a demand curve if they saw them—nonetheless feel free to speak with authority on economic topics.

If you search the economics departments of our nation's colleges and universities you would be hard pressed to find a real socialist. That's because economists know a lot about socialism. They have been studying it and thinking about it for over a hundred years.

Outside economics departments, things are different. It has often been humorously estimated that there are more Marxists on the faculty of American universities than there are in Russia or China today.

How is that possible? I blame the economists.

Economists have not only documented the failure of socialism in the Soviet Union and China, they know why the Cuban, North Korean, and Venezuelan economies are basket cases. It isn't complicated. When people at the top design a plan in which everybody who is needed to carry it out has an economic self-interest in not doing so, the plan never succeeds. Good economics is often plain common sense.

Serious scholars have also documented the human costs of concentrating economic and political power. Socialist hellholes have produced imprisonment, torture, starvation and mass murder on a scale never before imagined in human history. In the 20th century, almost 170 million people were killed by their own governments. These people were not killed in wars. They were the victims of genocidal murder.

The vast majority were murdered by socialist governments. The Russian communists were the worst (62 million) followed by the Chinese communists (35 million) and then the Nazi national socialists (20 million).

Although socialists claim that workers are exploited under capitalism, no greedy capitalist has ever begun to match what socialists have done.

Josef Stalin, Mao Tse Tung, Fidel Castro and Hugo Chávez lived like kings and accumulated vast fortunes while their own people often faced starvation. Kim Jong-un and the current rulers in Cuba and Venezuela are following in their footsteps

Chinese communist leader Mao Tse-tung was the greatest mass murderer in world history, causing at least 45 million people to be worked, starved or beaten to death. When he died, he was worth an estimated \$1 billion.

The world's second greatest mass murderer, Josef Stalin, killed 20 million, many by forced starvation. Some regard him as one of the wealthiest people of all time.

Fidel Castro's former bodyguard Juan Reinaldo Sánchez says that the communist leader "lived like a king" and "ran the country the country like a cross between medieval overlord and Louis XV." While ordinary Cubans stood in breadlines, Castro had his own private yacht and his own private island. In Havana, he lived in an immense estate with a rooftop bowling alley, a basketball court and fully equipped medical center.

The puzzle is: Why aren't these facts better known? The answer seems to be: In the classes where students should be learning them, the teachers aren't doing their jobs.

While students are getting a daily dose of socialist propaganda from economic know-nothings in the other social science departments, what have the economists been saying about the subject in their classes? Nothing. Well, almost nothing.

Pick up just about any introductory economics textbook and you will find very little about socialism. And what you do find will never be front and center. It will be stuck at the back of the book in case the instructor has time to cover it at the end of the semester.

The reason for this is understandable. Most economics teachers consider socialism to be so completely dysfunctional, they see no reason to spend any time on it.

Here is what the economics departments are missing. Given the economic nonsense that is being spewed out all over the rest of the campus, the first things students need to study in introductory economics is socialism. In fact, I believe the entire first semester should be devoted to socialism.

What starts on the campuses doesn't take long to spread. Jane Fonda, Barbra Streisand and other Hollywood celebrities don't think they need to know anything about economics in order to have strong opinions on the subject.

When is the last time you heard Streisand quote Paul Samuelson or Milton Friedman or any economist? With increasing frequency, in a very large part of the national public policy conversation, professional economists are considered completely irrelevant.

To use a military analogy, the economists have left the battlefield, leaving the students behind to fend for themselves. The nation is paying a heavy price for that less-than-honorable retreat.



An article by Donald J. Trump titled "Why I'm Suing Big Tech" was posted at wsj.com on July 8, 2021. Following is the article.

One of the gravest threats to our democracy today is a powerful group of Big Tech corporations that have teamed up with government to censor the free speech of the American people. This is not only wrong—it is unconstitutional. To restore free speech for myself and for every American, I am suing Big Tech to stop it.

Social media has become as central to free speech as town meeting halls, newspapers and television networks were in prior generations. The internet is the new public square.

In recent years, however, Big Tech platforms have become increasingly brazen and shameless in censoring and discriminating against ideas, information and people on social media—banning users, deplatforming organizations, and aggressively blocking the free flow of information on which our democracy depends.

No longer are Big Tech giants simply removing specific threats of violence. They are manipulating and controlling the political debate itself. Consider content that was censored in the past year. Big Tech companies banned users from their platforms for publishing evidence that showed the coronavirus emerged from a Chinese lab, which even the corporate media now admits may be true.

In the middle of a pandemic, Big Tech censored physicians from discussing potential treatments such as hydroxychloroquine, which studies have now shown does work to relieve symptoms of covid-19.

In the weeks before a presidential election, the platforms banned the New York Post—America's oldest newspaper—for publishing a story critical of Joe Biden's family, a story the Biden campaign did not even dispute.

Perhaps most egregious, in the weeks after the election, Big Tech blocked the social-media accounts of the sitting president. If they can do it to me, they can do it to you—and believe me, they are.

- Jennifer Horton, a Michigan schoolteacher, was banned from Facebook for sharing an article questioning whether mandatory masks for young children are healthy. Later, when her brother went missing, she was unable to use Facebook to get the word out.
- Colorado physician Kelly Victory was deplatformed by YouTube after she made a video for her church explaining how to hold services safely.
- Kiyan Michael of Florida and her husband, Bobby, lost their 21-year-old son in a fatal collision caused by a twice-deported illegal alien. Facebook censored them after they posted on border security and immigration enforcement.

Meanwhile, Chinese propagandists and the Iranian dictator spew threats and hateful lies on these platforms with impunity.

This flagrant attack on free speech is doing terrible damage to our country. That is why in conjunction with the America First Policy Institute, I filed class-action lawsuits to force Big Tech to stop censoring the American people. The suits seek damages to deter such behavior in the future and injunctions restoring my accounts.

Our lawsuits argue that Big Tech companies are being used to impose illegal and unconstitutional government censorship. In 1996 Congress sought to pro-

mote the growth of the internet by extending liability protections to internet platforms, recognizing that they were exactly that—platforms, not publishers.

Unlike publishers, companies such as Facebook and Twitter can't be held legally liable for the content posted to their sites. Without this immunity, social media companies could not exist.

Democrats in Congress are exploiting this leverage to coerce platforms into censoring their political opponents. In recent years, we have all watched Congress haul Big Tech CEOs before their committees and demand that they censor "false" stories and "disinformation"—labels determined by an army of partisan fact-checkers loyal to the Democrat Party.

As the cases of fellow plaintiffs Ms. Horton, Dr. Victory and the Michael family demonstrate, in practice this amounts to suppression of speech that those in power do not like.

Further, Big Tech and government agencies are actively coordinating to remove content from the platforms according to the guidance of agencies such as the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention.

Big Tech and traditional media entities formed the Trusted News Initiative, which essentially takes instructions from the CDC about what information they need to "combat." The tech companies are doing the government's bidding, colluding to censor unapproved ideas.

This coercion and coordination is unconstitutional. The Supreme Court has held that Congress can't use private actors to achieve what the Constitution prohibits it from doing itself.

In effect, Big Tech has been illegally deputized as the censorship arm of the U.S. government. This should alarm you no matter your political persuasion. It is unacceptable, unlawful and un-American.

Through these lawsuits, I intend to restore free speech for all Americans—Democrats, Republicans and independents. I will never stop fighting to defend the constitutional rights and sacred liberties of the American people.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Dennis Prager titled "The Best Thing Most Americans Can Do to Make America Better" was posted at townhall.com on July 13, 2021. Following is the article.

Some think tank or polling organization should ask 1,000 Americans: What is the best thing most Americans can do to make the country better?

Presumably, those most influenced by their schooling and by the media would answer something along the lines of: "fight racism" or "work to reduce in-

equality." Whatever the specific answer, most young people—and those older who lean left—would most likely respond by citing some form of activism.

Since the early 1960s and '70s, a moral life has been defined as engaging in activism. One improves America—indeed, one becomes a good person—by fighting for a cause. That cause may be feminism, environmentalism, socialism, material equality, racial equality, LGBTQ+ liberation or the welfare state—free health care, free college tuition, free preschool, free day care, free school breakfasts and lunches, even free income.

This is a massive break with the American past. While there were always causes to champion—the abolition of slavery being the greatest and costliest—most Americans did not think the best thing they could do with their lives was to become a social activist. Indeed, the very term "social activist" is largely a creation of the second half of the 20th century.

Throughout American history until the post-World War II era, had you asked almost any American what constitutes living a good life, he or she would have offered any or all of these five responses.

- Developing one's moral character.
- Getting married and making a good family.
- Taking care of one's family, especially one's parents.
- Going to church (or synagogue).
- Taking care of the poor in one's community, usually by joining a service organization such as a church charity, a Kiwanis, Lions or Rotary Club.

My suspicion is that if one were to ask young people today, and certainly anyone on the left, you would not receive any of those five responses.

Let's take them in order.

# **Developing one's moral character**

With the macro-ization of morality, the definition of moral character has changed. It is no longer working on oneself, conquering one's demons, controlling one's appetites—in short, fighting one's flawed nature. When people looked to the Bible for wisdom rather than to their foolish hearts and their foolish teachers (who rely on their own foolish hearts), they knew how flawed human nature is, and therefore knew that character development meant a lifelong struggle with oneself. No longer. Character development now means struggle with a deeply flawed America, not a deeply flawed self.

# Getting married and making a good family

That is the single best thing the vast majority of people can do to make a better world. Most college graduates and essentially the entire intellectual elite mock this idea. If a female college student announced on a social medium or in class that her greatest desire was to find a good man and make a family, she would be considered pathetic, brainwashed by "the patriarchy." If, on the

other hand, she announced she would devote her life to a feminist cause or to fighting racial injustice, she would receive almost universal approbation.

Yet, what could be possibly better for society than the great majority of its people marrying and attempting to raise decent people?

## Taking care of one's family, especially one's parents

This is another traditional definition of leading a good life. However, this has been subverted by three developments: first, the unprecedented number of Americans who have not made a family (i.e., a married couple with children); second, by the state taking care of more and more people—individual citizens, their children and their parents; and third, the unspoken pandemic of adult children who not only do not take care of their parents, but they have also removed them from their lives for personal or political reasons.

## Going to church (or synagogue)

For the highly educated who believe that religion is irrelevant to character, I have always asked two questions: First, if religion is irrelevant to moral behavior, why are almost no violent criminals regular churchgoers? Second, if you were traveling in a strange city, it was midnight, you were lost, and you saw a group of young men walking toward you, would you or would you not be relieved to learn that they just had attended a Bible class?

## Joining a service organization

Almost every American who had the time joined some group that did good in his or her community. Men joined service organizations. Women volunteered in a whole host of charities such as hospitals, schools and churches. There is less volunteering today than at any time in American history.

It's much more exciting to join a demonstration than to do any of the five things listed. And it comes with the added bonus of thinking well of oneself—without having had to do any of the tough work on one's own character.

That, in a nutshell, is the genesis of our present existential crisis. People don't understand that the best thing they can do for this society is to lead an individually good life and raise honorable children, not join a protest movement.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## **Deficit**

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "The Federal Budget Deficit Is About to Hit Record-Breaking Levels [An Eye-Popping \$3 Trillion in Fiscal Year 2021]" was posted at fee.org on July 7, 2021.

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "'Biden's America': Economists Issue Warning for Americans to 'Brace Themselves' for Years of Inflation Not Seen in Decades, Report Says" was posted at dailywire.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Federal Taxes and Spending Set Records Through June" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 13, 2021.

#### Comments about abortion

- An article by Darius Tahir titled "A Hidden Abortion Crew Prepares to Confront a Post-Roe America" was posted at politico.com on July 6, 2021.
- An article by Marjorie Dannenfelser titled "Biden's Budget Proposal Contradicts Majority of Americans Who Oppose Taxpayer-Funded Abortion" was posted at townhall.com on July 7, 2021.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Abortion Activists Flout the Law to Provide Dangerous Chemical Abortion Pills" was posted at townhall.com on July 7, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Statue of Jesus [in Eureka Springs, Ark.] Draped With Sign: 'God Bless Abortions' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 9, 2021.
- Looking back to May, an article by Raymond Wolfe titled "Texas House Approves Heartbeat Bill That Could Save Thousands of Babies" was posted at lifesitenews.com on May 6, 2021.
- An article titled "Center and Partners File Lawsuit to Block Texas Abortion Ban" was posted at reproductive rights.org on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Oma Seddiq titled "Abortion-Rights Groups File Federal Lawsuit to Block Texas Law That Would Allow Anyone to Sue Abortion Providers After 6 Weeks" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 13, 2021.

# Freedom protests in Cuba

- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "'Libertad!'—Cubans Take to the Streets in Protest; Regime Blames U.S." was posted at cnsnews.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Thousands Take to Streets Demanding End to Communism in Cuba: 'Libertad' " was posted at redstate.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Massive Demonstrations in Cuba Demanding Freedom, Waving American Flag; Taking on Police" was posted at redstate.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Psaki Refuses to Acknowledge the Cuban People's Call for Freedom" was posted at redstate.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Biden Official Whitewashes Cuban Fight for Freedom by Claiming Protests Are About Rising Covid Cases" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Trump Statement on Cuba Is Strikingly Different From That of Biden" was posted at redstate.com on July 12, 2021.

- An article by Eric Mack titled "Trump: I Stand With the Cuban People" was posted at newsmax.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled Nikki Haley Reacts to Protests in Cuba: 'It Is Because of Communism' " was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Rubio on Biden Administration's Response to Cuba Protests: 'This Is About Freedom; Say It' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Humberto Fontova titled "Cubans Erupt in Protest Against a Regime Historically Hailed by Democrats" was posted at townhall.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Emily Zanotti titled "Cuba Cracking Down on Demonstrations; Dissidents Say Police 'Arresting, Beating, and Killing' Protesters" was posted at dailywire.com on July 13, 2021.

## **Protests in America supporting Cuba**

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "DeSantis, Florida Republicans Lead Response to Freedom Protests Erupting in Cuba" was posted at dailywire.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article titled "Hundreds of Protesters Take to Miami Streets as Mayor Asks for U.S. Led Intervention in Cuba" was posted at nbcmiami.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Socialists in Congress Silent as Cubans Rise Up Against Communist Dictatorship" was posted at bongino.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Cubans Rally in Florida: Communism 'The Last Thing You Want for a Country Like America'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Ted] Cruz: Cubans Are 'The Only Immigrants' Biden and Harris Don't Want to Come" was posted at breitbart.com on July 15, 2021.

# Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo and Warner Todd Huston titled "James Woods Rips Biden, Lightfoot: 'As Long as Democrats Continue to Defund the Police, America's Streets Will Run With Blood' "was posted at breitbart.com on July 7, 2021.
- An article by Timothy Bella titled "Darnella Frazier Says Her Uncle Was Killed by a Police Car [in Minneapolis] That Was Chasing a Robbery Suspect" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 7, 2021.
- An article by John Hawkins titled "Even the Washington Post Fact Checker Slams Biden Administration's Claim [That] GOP Want to Defund the Police" was posted at bongino.com on July 8, 2021.

- An article by Lawrence Richard titled "[Chicago Mayor] Lightfoot Asks Biden for Help Amid Crime Wave After Dismissing Trump's Offer" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 8, 2021.
- Looking back to August 2020, an article by Gregory Pratt titled "After Mayor Lightfoot Says She's 'Quite Shocked' President Trump Hadn't Weighed In on Chicago Looting, He Repeats Offer to Send Federal Help" was posted at chicagotribune.com on Aug. 11, 2020.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Geraldo Rivera Calls for 'Constitutional Implementation of Stop & Frisk' to Combat Chicago's Homicide Epidemic" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Liz George titled "Capitol Police to Use Army Surveillance Gear to Monitor Americans and 'Identify Emerging Threats' " was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Biden Scorches 'Defund Police' Movement by Pumping Funds Back to NYC" was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "Republicans Did Not Defund the Police" was posted at townhall.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Danielle Wallace and Andrew Murray titled "Rochester, N.Y. Outpaces Chicago in Murder Rate as Local Officials Embrace Police Intervention" was posted at foxnews.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "Mayor Lori Lightfoot's Chicago to Dispatch Mental Health Experts on 911 Calls Instead of Cops" was posted at breitbart. com on July 15, 2021.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "'Squad' Member Cori Bush, a 'Defund the Police' Advocate, Recently Spent \$70,000 on [Her] Private Security" was posted at foxnews.com on July 16, 2021.

#### Comments about voter ID

- Looking back to March, an article titled "75% Support Voter ID Laws" was posted at rasmussenreports.com on March 17, 2021.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Harris: Voter ID Could Mean People Have to Copy ID and Send It in and People Live in Areas Where There Isn't a Kinko's or OfficeMax" was posted at breitbart.com on July 9, 2021.

#### Comments about voter election laws

- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "New Evidence Indicates Enough Illegal Votes in Georgia to Tip 2020 Results" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Georgia] Governor Kemp: 'Now the Vice President [Kamala Harris] Is Lying . . . About Georgia's (Election) Law' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 9, 2021.

- An article by Mark Niesse titled "Some Ballots [Almost 200] Initially Double-Counted in Fulton Before Recount" was posted at ajc.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Ignoring Georgia Illegal Voting Proves Democrats Don't Care About Election Integrity at All" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Clyburn Admits the 'Voting Thing' Is About Keeping Democrats in Power" was posted at townhall.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Libby Emmons titled "Biden Repeats 'Big Lie' Talking Points, Alleges That 'The 21st Century Jim Crow Assault Is Real' " was posted atthepostmillennial.com on July 13, 2021.
- A video and an article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Watch: [Dinesh] D'Souza, [Harhmeet] Dhillon Slam Biden's Claim That Election Integrity Laws Are Biggest 'Test of Our Democracy Since the Civil War' "were posted at the postmillennial.com on July 14, 2021.

#### **Texas state Democrats leave the state**

- An article by Yantis Green titled "Cowardly Texas House Democrats Abandon Their Responsibilities" was posted at sanangelolive.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Texas Democrats Are Getting Roasted for Their Latest Stunt" was posted at townhall.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Democrats Who Fled Texas to Subvert Democracy Mocked for Playing Victim Card: 'You Guys Are Pathetic'" was posted at dailywire.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Todd J. Gillim titled "Now Fugitives, Texas Democrats Vow to Stay in D.C. as Long as It Takes to Protect Voting Rights" was posted at dallasnews.com on July 13, 2021.
- A video and an article by Hank Berrien titled "Watch: Dems [More Than 50 Texas State Legislators] Celebrate Fleeing Texas [to Disrupt Procedure involving Voting ID], Break Into Song" were posted at dailywire.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Governor Abbott: Democrats Who Fled Texas to Stop Democracy Will 'Be Arrested' Immediately Upon Return" was posted at dailywire.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "NAACP Said They Will Bail Out Texas Dems Arrested for Fleeing State to Block Election Bills" was posted at townhall.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Joy Reid Says [Expecting] Texas Democrats [to Be in Their Home State of Texas to] Do Their Jobs Is Like the Fugitive Slave Act [Which Was Passed in 1850 to Mandate Runaway Slaves Be Given Back to Their Slaveowners]" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 14, 2021.

- An article by Todd J. Gillim titled "Runaway Texas Dems Settle in for Long Exile With Financial Help From [Robert Francis] Beto O'Rourke, Willie Nelson" was posted at dallasnews.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Steven Nelson titled "Kamala Harris Compares 'Courageous' Texas Democrats to Frederick Douglass" was posted at nypost.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Ted Cruz Mocks VP Harris's 'Ridiculous' Comparison of Fleeing Texas Dems to Civil Rights Leaders" was posted at foxnews.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by James Barragan titled "El Paso Democrat Joe Moody Stripped of Leadership Position in Texas House After Leaving State With Democrats" was posted at texastribune.org on July 15, 2021.
- An article by Cynthia M. Allen titled "Texas Democrats Insult the Voters They Say They're Protecting With Washington Walkout" was posted at star-telegram.com on July 16, 2021.

## Illegal immigration

- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "AOC Urges Illegal Aliens to Apply for Biden's Child Tax Credit" was posted at bongino.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Adam Shaw titled "Texas Gov. Abbott Slams Feds for 'Complete Abandonment' of Border Laws Amid 'Unprecedented' Migrant Surge" was posted at foxnews.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Adam Shaw titled "Arizona AG Seeks Injunction to Reverse Biden Administration's Ending of Border Wall Construction" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Kate Morrissey titled "Mexican Adults Are Crossing the Border Again and Again in Attempts to Reach the United States" was posted at union-bulletin.com (San Diego, Calif.) on July 15, 2021.

# **Comments about government snooping**

- An article by James Anthony titled "FBI Tells Americans to Monitor Family Members for Signs of 'Extremism' and Snitch on Them" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Mark Tapscott titled "Judicial Watch Asks Court to Order USPS to Disclose Social Media Snooping Documents" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by John Hawkins titled "Biden Allies Want to Monitor Text Messages to Control What's Said About Covid Vaccine" was posted at bongion.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Henry Rodgers titled "House Republicans Demand Information From NSA About Allegations the Agency Illegally Spied on Tucker Carlson" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 13, 2021.

## **Comments about corporate censorship**

- An article by Lindsey Ellefson titled "Trump Says He'll Sit for Big Tech Lawsuit Deposition: 'I Look Forward to It' " was posted at thewrap.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Joseph Weber titled "Purple Heart Recipient and GOP [Nevada] Senate Candidate [Army Captain Sam Brown] Wants to Know Why Twitter Flagged His July 4 Post" was posted at justthenews.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Isobel Asher Hamilton titled "Biden Will Sign an Executive Order Cracking Down on Big Tech Firms Buying Up Smaller Companies and Hoarding User Data" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Issie Lapowsky titled "A New Biden Order Will Crack Down on Tech Mergers, Data Gathering and ISPs" was posted at protocol.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Jack Phillips titled "YouTube Deletes CPAC's Video About Trump's Lawsuit, Group Can't Upload Content" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Sharyl Attkisson titled "Big Tech Is Censoring Key Facts About Covid Vaccine Safety" was posted at childrenshealthdefense.org on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Mimi Nguyen Ly titled "Cuba Accused of Using Chinese Tech Systems to Block Internet Access Amid Protests" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Carly Roman titled "YouTube Fined More Than \$100,000 for Censoring Lockdown Protest Video" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 13, 2021.

# **Comments about cyber attacks**

■ An article by John Bowden titled "Russian-Based Ransomware Group 'REvil' Disappears After Hitting U.S. Businesses" was posted at independent. co.uk on July 13, 2021.

# **Comments about free speech**

■ An article by Greg Piper titled "[University of North Alabama's] Student Body President [Jake Statom] Faces Impeachment for Saying Gays and Lesbians Must Be 'Born Again' " was posted at justthenews.com on July 8, 2021.

# **Government spending**

- Looking back to June, an article by Peter Morici titled "Biden's Budget Would Beget the Italian Republic of America" was posted at marketwatch.com on June 30, 2021.
- An article by Susan Ferrechio titled "Republicans Slam Brakes on Speedy Passage of Bipartisan Infrastructure Deal" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Democrats to Force Through Biden's \$3.5 Trillion Spending Bill Without GOP Support" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 13, 2021.

## Canceling student debt

■ An article by Doug Whiteman titled "Biden Has Now Canceled \$3 Billion in Student Loans, Broad Debt Forgiveness Still Waits" was posted at moneywise.com on July 11, 2021.

## Government spending is good for unions

■ Looking back to May, an article by Tom Temin titled "Unions Are Licking Their Lips at the Prospect of Big Infrastructure Spending" was posted at federalnewsnetwork.com on May 20, 2021.

#### **Government taxation**

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrat Infighting Ensues Over \$2.4 Trillion Tax Increases Within Trojan Horse 'Infrastructure' Package" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Christian Britschgi titled "Billionaires Spending Their Own Money to Go to Space Has Progressives Howling for a Wealth Tax" was posted at reason.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Theodore Bunker titled "Trump Warns Republicans Not to Raise Taxes" was posted at newsmax.com on July 13, 2021.

## Rich people are getting richer

- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Pelosi's Husband [Paul] Bought Amazon Call Options Weeks Before Pentagon Announced Contract Likely Benefitting Company" was posted at breitbart.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by James Anthony titled "Bill Gates Attends 'Billionaire Summer Camp' Where He Talks About Climate Change to People Who Flew In on Private Jets" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 11, 2021.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Ted O'Neil titled "Red State Cities Far Outpace Blue State Cities in Economic Recovery From Pandemic" was posted at justthenews.com on July 7, 2021.
- An article by Breck Dumas titled "Amtrak Makes \$7.3 Billion Investment in [a Fleet of 83] New Trains From Siemens [Mobility Inc. in California, a Subsidiary of German Conglomerate Siemens AG]" was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 7, 2021.
- An article by Megan Henney titled "Worker Shortage 'Biggest Issue' Facing U.S. Economy This Summer, Chamber of Commerce Warns" was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Myles Udland titled "Used Cars Stopped Getting More Expensive in June" was posted at yahoo.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Andrea Miller titled "What the Impending Rubber 'Apocalypse' Means for the U.S. Economy" was posted at cnbc.com on July 9, 2021.

- An article by Heather Long titled "Rent Prices Are Soaring as Americans Flock Back to Cities" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Willem Marx titled "What McDonald's Minimum Wage Raise [to \$15 an Hour by 2024] Says About Fast-Food Franchise Future" was posted at cnbc.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Ellen Byron titled "Companies Target a New Market: The Stressed Out" was posted at wsj.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Marcy Nicholson titled "Lumber Wipes Out 2021 Gain With Demand Ebbing After Record Boom" was posted at bloomberg.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Coffee Prices Set to Soar" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Jeff Cox titled "Wholesale Prices Rose 7.3% in June From a Year Ago for a Record Surge" was posted at cnbc.com on July 14, 2021.

## **Unemployment benefits**

- An article by Kimberly James titled "Oklahoma Offering Return-to-Work Cash Incentive" was posted at justthenews.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Will Feuer titled "1.8 Million Americans Turned Down Jobs Due to Generous Unemployment Benefits: Poll" was posted at nypost.com on July 14, 2021.

#### Stimulus checks

■ An article by Josephine Nesbit titled "Almost 3 Million Signatures on Petition for 4th Round of Stimulus Checks" was posted at bankingrates.com on July 11, 2021.

# **Business challenges with China**

- An article by Matt Loede titled "Former NBA Player Royce White Speaks Out About China Oppressed Uyghurs" was posted at outkick.com on July 13, 2021.
- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Maitreyee Joshi titled "'All He [LeBron James] Cares About Is Money, Not Human Rights': Hong Kong Activists Target LeBron James for Hypocrisy" was posted at essentiallysports.com on June 13, 2020.
- A Reuters article by Michael Martina titled "U.S. Senate Passes Bill to Ban All Products From China's Xinjiang" was posted at reuters.com on July 14, 2021.

# Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Julia Johnson titled "[Fox News Laura] Ingraham: From Vaccine to Sex Education, Leftists Trying to Strip Parental Rights" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Chris Papst titled "Baltimore City Schools: 41% of High School Students Earn Below 1.0 GPA" was posted at foxbaltimore.com on July 12, 2021.

#### Comments about teacher unions

- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Teachers Unions Will Legally Defend Teaching Critical Race Theory as 'Honest History' " was posted at townhall.com on July 7, 2021.
- An article by Jarrett Stepman titled "Teachers Unions Urge Educators to Defy State Laws to Push Critical Race Theory" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2021.

## Leftists claim 'white supremacy'

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Joy Reid, Val Demings Liken [Marco] Rubio's Faith to 'White Supremacy' " was posted at townhall.com on July 7, 2021.

## Comments about critical race theory

- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Joel Pollak to Hannity: 'Elites Are Embracing Critical Race Theory Because It Allows Them to Maintain Their Power'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Christopher Barron titled "Will the Left's Overreach on Critical Race Theory Prove to Be Their Downfall?" was posted at the political insider.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Loudoun County [Virginia] School Superintendent on CRT Battle: I Shouldn't Make Decisions 'Based on What Adults Want or What Adults Need' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Alex Nester titled "Thousands of Teachers Vow to Defy State Bans on Critical Race Theory" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Victor Morton titled "[Ben] Carson Says He's 'Glad' Democrats Are Pushing Critical Race Theory: 'It Is Waking People Up' " was posted at washingtontimes.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Auguste Meyrat titled "It's Not Enough to Fight Critical Race Theory in Schools; We Must Replace It With Excellence" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Oklahoma State Board of Education Emergency Rule Targets Critical Race Theory" was posted at dailywire.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Kira Davis titled "Loudoun County [Virginia] Parents Discover Chilling CRT Teacher Training Material Decrying 'Heterosexism' and Parental Autonomy" was posted at redstate.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Loudoun County [Virginia] Mom Targeted by Left-Wing Activists for Fighting Against Racist Curriculum" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 13, 2021.

## Comments about infamous 1619 project

■ A video and an article by Natalie Winters titled "Listen: 1619 Founder [Nikole Hannah-Jones] Believes America Should Follow Cuban Path" were posted at thenationalpulse.com on July 13, 2021.

#### **Media comments about Tucker Carlson**

- Looking back to March, an article by Carly Ortiz-Lytle titled "[CNN Host] Brian Stelter Says Tucker Carlson is the 'New Donald Trump': He's Taken His Place 'As an Outrage Generator' "was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 14, 2021.
- Looking back to May, an article by Frank Bruni titled "The New Trump? Easy, It's Tucker [Carlson]" was posted at nytimes.com on May 1, 2021.
- An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Tucker] Carlson on the Biden Administration's 'Hyper-Aggressive' Vaccine Push: They Are No Longer 'Pro-Choice'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 9, 2021.
- A video and an article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Watch: Tucker Carlson Slams Democrats' Growing Hysteria on Voter Integrity Laws" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 13, 2021.

#### Other news about the media

- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Rasmussen: 58% of Voters Agree the Media 'Are Truly the Enemy of the People' " was posted at consnews.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by David Keltz titled "Biden Is Unfit to Be President—and the Media Is Unfit to Cover Him" was posted at spectator.org on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Psaki Answer on WH's 'System' for Hunter Are Scheme Is So Bad, Even CNN Has Questions" was posted at redstate.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "CNN Legal Analyst [Walter Shaub] Admits Biden Team Now Has 'Complicated Ethics Problem' [Concerning Hunter Biden]" was posted at redstate.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Trump Jokes That CNN, MSNBC Will Endorse Him Just to Boost Their Low Ratings" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Biden State Department Spokesman [Ned Price] Called Out by AP Reporter [Matt Lee] for Making Up History About Trump Agreements" was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Dylan Byers titled "The Atlantic [Publication] Thrived Through Trump and the Pandemic; the Future Is Harder" was posted at nbcnews.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Brendan Boucher titled "Dan Bongino and Jesse Waters Dominate Weekend Primetime as CNN Continues to Falter" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Thomas McDonald titled "Texas State Rep. [Gene Wu] Blasted on Twitter for Fleeing to Avoid Vote on Election Integrity Bill" was posted at independentchronicle.com on July 13, 2021.

- An article by Brandon Gillespie titled "Journalists Defend Texas Democrats' Decision to Leave State: 'They Aren't 'Fleeing,' They Are 'Boycotting' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "DeSantis Team Pushes Back After Establishment Media Smears Peaceful Cuba Protests: These Are 'Not Riots' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "[Marco] Rubio Calls Out Twitter—'Hypocrites' for Banning Trump, but Not Cuban Socialist Dictator" was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2021.
- Looking back to March, an article by Andrew Marchand titled "Skip Bayless Inks New [Four-Year] \$32 Million Fox Deal After ESPN's Failed Stephen A. Smith Reunion Attempt" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2021.
- An article by Andrew Marchand titled "The \$12 Million Truth About Stephen A. Smith's ESPN Deal [\$8 Million Personal Salary and \$4 Million Production Contract]" was posted at nypost.com on July 9, 2021.

## **Comments about mandating vaccines**

- An article by Pam Key titled "CNN Medical Analyst Dr. Reiner: 'It's Time to Start Mandating Vaccines' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Jake Dima titled "Fauci Says There 'Should Be More' Vaccine Mandates" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 11, 2021.
- A video and an article by James Anthony titled "Watch: White House to 'Support' Vaccine Mandates by Private Sector Entities, Universities and Local Leaders" were posted at the postmillennial.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "White House: We Support the Right of Local Leaders to Institute Vaccine Mandates" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Kyle Morris titled "Ohio Gov. [Mike] DeWine Signs Bill Banning Schools From Mandating Coronavirus Vaccines" was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Stephanie] Ruhle Calls on Airlines to 'Pay the Government Back' by Mandating Covid Vaccines" was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Rebecca Falconer titled "Alabama Military Base 1st in U.S. to Order Troops to Show Covid Vaccine Proof" was posted at axios.com on July 15, 2021.

# Comments about pressuring the unvaccinated

■ An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "CNN Medical Expert [Dr. Leana Wen] Urges We Must Make Like 'Hard' for Unvaccinated, Test Them Twice-Weekly" was posted at dailywire.com on July 12, 2021.

- An article by Pam Key titled "[Kathleen] Sebelius: Unvaccinated Americans Should Not Be Allowed to Work, Have Access to Children" was posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'I Have the Right to Protect My Kids': Geraldo Rivera Wants to Keep Unvaccinated Out of Stores, Schools, Even Jobs" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 13, 2021.

## Comments about door-to-door vaccines

- An article by Brianna Kraemer titled "Majorie Taylor Greene Compares Biden Door-to-Door Vaccination Effort to Nazi 'Brown Shirts' " was posted at justthenews.com on July 7, 2021.
- An article by Kyle Morris titled "[Alabama] Governor Kay Ivey's Office: Biden's Door-to-Door Vaccine Approach 'Does Not Seem Like the Answer' "was posted at breitbart.com on July 8, 2021.

## Supporters of coronavirus vaccines

- An article by Staff titled "Covid-Sniffing Police K-9s in Bristol County [Massachusetts] Are First in Country" was posted at cbsboston.com on July 15, 2021.
- An article by Brittany Chang titled "Carnival Is Now Making It More Expensive for Unvaccinated Guests to Take Florida Cruises After Royal Caribbean Did the Same" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Vanessa Gu titled "The Chief Scientist of the WHO [Female Soumya Swaminathan] Warns Individuals Against Voluntarily Mixing and Matching Covid-19 Vaccines, Calling It a 'Dangerous Trend' " was posted at businessinsider.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Katie Camero titled "What Are Guillain-Barre Symptoms? FDA, CDC Warn of Rare Reaction to Johnson & Johnson Covid Vaccine" was posted at miamiherald.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Barbara Loe Fisher titled "Doctors Can Vaccinate Kids in DC Without Parental Knowledge" was posted at mercola.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Andi Ortiz titled "'The View': Joy Behar Says Teens Should Be Allowed to Get Vaccinated Without Parental Consent" was posted at thewrap.com on July 13, 2021.
- A video and an article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Video: Biden Trots Out Disney Star Olivia Rodrigo to Promote Coronavirus Vaccines to Young People" were posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2021.

## **Skeptics of coronavirus vaccines**

■ Looking back to May, an article signed by 50 people titled "SARS-CoV-2 Mass Vaccination: Urgent Questions on Vaccine Safety That Demand Answers From International Health Agencies, Regulatory Authorities, Governments and Vaccine Developers" was posted at authorea.com on May 24, 2021.

- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Poll: Nearly One-Third of Americans Think Health Officials Are Lying About Vaccine Safety" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2021.
- An article by Greg Piper titled "Canada Cracks Down on Doctors Who Warn Risks of Covid-19 Vaccines Are Being Ignored" was posted at justthenews.com on July 7, 2021.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Candace Owens Responds to Liberals Claiming She's Pro-Choice [About Abortion When She Was Talking About Choosing Not to Get Covid Shot]: 'I Have Always Been Pro Medical-Choice' "was posted at townhall.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Megan Redshaw titled "Astonishing Spike in Post-Vaccine Deaths Gets No Media Coverage as Over 2,000 Reported This Week Alone" was posted at basedunderground.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Dave Sheinin titled "U.S. Swimmer Michael Andrew on Why He Will Go to Tokyo Without Coronavirus Vaccine" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "No Forced Vax: Turning Point USA Launches Campaign Against 'Medical Apartheid' on College Campuses" was posted at breitbart.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "People Who Recover From Covid-19 at 'Very Low Risk' of Reinfection: Study" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Sharyl Attkisson titled "Big Tech Is Censoring Key Facts About Covid Vaccine Safety" was posted at childrenshealthdefense.org on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Arkansas Governor: 'Skepticism About Government' Explains Vaccine Hesitancy" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Hilary Brueck and Allison DeAngelis titled "The FDA Issued a Warning About a Rare Paralyzing Syndrome Linked to Johnson & Johnson's Coronavirus Vaccine" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 12, 2021.
- An Reuters article titled "Covid Boosters May Risk More Serious Side Effects—CDC" was posted at reuters.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Nicholas Iovino titled "Homeopathic Doctor Arrested for Selling Fake Covid-19 Vaccines" was posted at courthousenews.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article titled "Vaccine Hesitancy Morphs Into Hostility, as Opposition to Shots Hardens" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 15, 2021.

# Tracking covid?

■ Looking back to May, an article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Pentagon Develops Microchip Detecting Covid-19 by Tracking Your Blood" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 3, 2021.

- Looking back to June, an article by Wahagen Khabayan titled "Covid-Tracker App Installs Itself Without User Consent, Including on Parental-Locked Devices" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on June 19, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Becerra on Door-to-Door Vaccination Effort: 'Absolutely the Government's Business' to Know Who Has Been Vaccinated" was posted at breitbart.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Ted Cruz Introduces Bill Banning Feds Maintaining Vaccine Database Amid Biden's Door-to-Door Outreach" was posted at breitbart.com on July 9, 2021.

#### Back to mask mandates?

- An article by Caroline Vakil titled "FAA Fines Airline Passenger More Than \$10,000 for Refusing to Wear Mask" was posted at thehill.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Elinor Aspegren, Ryan W. Miller and Grace Hauck titled "Vaccinated Teachers, Students Don't Need Masks Inside School Buildings, CDC Says" was posted at usatoday.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Brie Stimson titled "California Schools to Require Masks for Fall Classes—Despite CDC Guidance" was posted at foxnews.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Jeff Poor titled "Rand Paul on CDC Guidance, Federal Mandates on Masks: 'It's About Submission' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Kevin Shalvey titled "A Man Who Sued Delta, JetBlue, Southwest and 4 Other Airlines [Alaska, Allegiant, Frontier and Spirit] Over the Face Mask Mandate Has Taken His Case to the Supreme Court" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Grace Panetta titled "South Dakota Gov. Kristi Noem Calls Out GOP Governors Who 'Shut Down' Their States and Mandated Masks, Accusing Them of Trying to Revise History" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Taylor Avery titled "The CDC Has Updated Its Mask Guidelines for Schools; Some States Will Listen, Some Won't" was posted at usatoday.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Audrey Conklin titled "California K-12 Students Who Refuse to Wear Masks Will Be Barred From School Grounds, State Says" was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by David Rutz titled "Fauci Blasted for Saying 'No Doubt' Children 3 Years and Older Should Wear Masks" was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Nurses Union to CDC: Bring Back the Mask Mandate" was posted at townhall.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Lawmakers Rally Around Rand Paul's Call to End Federal Mask Mandate: 'Put an End to the Nanny State' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2021.

## Coronavirus and religion

■ An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Church Awarded \$220,000 by Washington D.C. After Filing Lawsuit Over CCP Virus Religious Restrictions" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 9, 2021.

## Comments about police "misconduct"

- An article by Michelle Liu titled "S.C. Officer Fired After Body Cam Video Shows Confrontation" was posted at apnews.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by N'dea Yancey-Bragg titled "Man Was Unarmed and Asleep When St. Louis Police Raided His Home and Shot Him 9 Times, Lawsuit Says" was posted at usatoday.com on July 9, 2021.

## Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- An article by John Hanson titled "BLM Chapter [in Utah] Declares Anyone Flying American Flag Is Racist" was posted at the politicalinsider.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "Police in California Fight Back Against BLM's Support for Cop-Killers" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Zane Sparling titled "Poll: 1 in 5 Say Black Lives Matter Movement Good for Oregon" was posted at pamlinmedia.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Chris Talgo titled "Black Lives Matter: U.S. Flag Is 'Racist' " was posted at americanthinker.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Alex Dhaliwal titled "BLM Comes Out in Support of the Cuban Communist Regime—Condemns the U.S." was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "BLM's Latest Support for Communist Cuba Is Right on [Its] Brand" was posted at townhall.com on July 16, 2021.
- An article by Peter Hasson titled "Black Lives Matter Glorified Cuban Dictator Fidel Castro: 'Fidel Vive!' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 16, 2021.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "[Black] Florida Congressman [Byron Daniels] Has Two Words to Sum Up BLM's Statement on the Cuban Protests ['Ridiculous' and 'Asinine']" was posted at townhall.com on July 16, 2021.

#### Comments about U.S. riots

■ An article by J.L. Cook titled "Members of Heavily-Armed Black Militia Shut Down Traffic on Massachusetts Interstate for Nine Hours" was posted at theroot.com on July 4, 2021.

# Comments about police reform

■ An article by Paul Bedard titled "Police Hit Biden Crime-Plan as 'Foolish' and 'Knee-Jerk' Action" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 12, 2021.

# **Comments about weapons**

■ An article titled "Tucson to Ignore Arizona's 'Second Amendment Sanctuary' Law" was posted at apnews.com on July 6, 2021.

■ An article by Liz George titled "Fed Court Rules Banning Handgun Purchases for People Under 21 Is Unconstitutional" was posted at americanmilitarynews. com on July 13, 2021.

## **Comments about transgenders**

- Looking back to June, an article by David G. Savage titled "In Win for Transgender Student, Supreme Court Refuses to Hear Case on Bathroom Ban" was posted at latimes.com on June 28, 2021.
- An article by Carlos Lozano titled "Dueling Protesters Clash Outside Koreatown Spa Over Transgender Rights" was posted at latimes.com on July 3, 2021.
- An article by editorial board titled "Transgender Spa Customers Have the Same Rights as Everyone Else" was posted at latimes.com on July 6, 2021.
- A video and an article by Neil Munro titled "Watch: Christian Woman and L.A. Times Debate Transgender Display [of Male Genitalia] in Women's Spas" was posted at breitbart.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Pop Star Demi Lovato Admits Own Gender Pronoun Confusion: 'I Accidently Misgender Myself Sometimes' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2021.

#### **Comments about Gavin Newsom recall**

■ An article by Zachary Evans titled "[Black] Conservative Radio Host Larry Elder Enters California Recall Election" was posted at national review.com on July 12, 2021.

#### **Comments about Hunter Biden**

- An article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Hunter Biden's Prosecutor Rejected [Taxes and Foreign Business] Probe Earlier [to Avoid It Becoming a Campaign Issue]" was posted at politico.com on July 16, 2021.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "White House: Hunter Biden 'Has the Right' to Sell Artwork to Anonymous Buyers for \$500,000" was posted at breitbart.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Donald Trump, Jr.: Media Would've Been Outraged if I'd Sold \$500,000 Finger-Paintings to Anonymous Buyers" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 16, 2021.

# Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- A Reuters article by Eric Beech titled "U.S. State Department Invites U.N. Racism Investigators to Visit U.S." was posted at reuters.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "'Black Widow' Star David Harbour Says No One Could Disagree With Socialism" was posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2021.

- An article by Jonathan Allen titled "Bernie Sanders Lost the Presidency; but He's Shaping the Agenda" was posted at nbcnews.com on July 14, 2021.
- An article by Peggy Noonan titled "The Culture War Is a Leftist Offensive" was posted at wsj.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by David Ng titled "As Gas Prices Spike 40 Percent Under Biden, These Hollywood Celebrities Are Pushing Him to Shut Down More Pipelines" was posted at breitbart.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "Buckle Up, Democrats: The Left's Demoralizing Attacks on Conservatives May Reap the Whirlwind" was posted at pjmedia.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "GOP Rep. Jackson [of Texas]: Biden Administration Doesn't Have the Right to Force Americans to Get Vaccinated" was posted at breitbart.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Marisa Schultz titled "Pro-Biden Super PAC Warns Voters Can't Name His Accomplishments as Midterms Loom" was posted at foxnews. com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Sarah Rankin titled "'An Incredible Day' as [Robert E.] Lee Statue Removed in Charlottesville [Virginia]" was posted at apnews.com on July 10, 2021.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Democrats Are Quietly Admitting That Going 'Woke' Was a Very Bad Idea" was posted at townhall.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Jeff Mordock titled "Biden to Lay Out 'Moral Case' for Opposing GOP Voting Laws, Psaki Says" was posted at washingtontimes.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "Poll: Majority of Minorities, Democrats Oppose Anti-American Olympic Protests" was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2021.
- A video and an article by Mia Cathell titled "Watch: AOC Will Only Support Infrastructure 'Centering Frontline, Indigenous, Black and Brown, and Low-Income Communities' "were posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Mallory Moench titled "Half of People Released From San Francisco Jail Before Trial Were Accused of a New Crime While Free, According to Four-Year Study" was posted at sfchronicle.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Left-Wing Candidate [Ubax Gardheere, Near Seattle, Wash.] Who Threatened to Blow Up School Bus Endorsed by Bus-Riders Union" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Mike Brest titled "Biden Nominations of [Cindy] McCain and [Jeff] Flake to Ambassadorship a Signal for [Democrats Planning to Win State Electoral College in] 2024, Arizona Strategists Predict" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 14, 2021.

#### Comments about conservatives

- An article by Lu Ann Stoia titled "Conservative Advocate Moms Blast Columbus Academy for Expelling Their Kids" was posted at wsyx.com.com (Columbus, Ohio) on July 8, 2021.
- An article by L. Brent Bozell III titled "'American Marxism' Is Mark Levin's Most Important Book Ever" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Alex Parker titled "Country Music Star John Rich Slams the Left-Wing Transformation of the Industry" was posted at redstate.com on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Sam Dorman titled "[Ben] Shapiro Questions 'High Hopes' for 'Markedly Unambitious' Barrett and Kavanaugh as SCOTUS Ends Term" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Matt Miller titled "Rep. [Ken] Buck [of Colorado] Says U.S. Should Have Border Wall to Keep Migrants Out If It Is Truly a Racist Country" was posted at independentchronicle.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Steve McCann titled "So Much Evidence That January 6, 2021 Was a Calculated Set-Up" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 13, 2021.
- An article by Jay Reeves and Kim Chandler titled "1st Elected Alabama Black Republican: GOP 'Open to Everyone' " was posted at apnews.com on July 14, 2021.

## **Trump supporters and detractors**

- An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Toyota Caves: Will Cease Donations to Republicans Who Opposed Election Certification" was posted at breitbart.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Dom Calicchio titled "Trump Calls for GOP Pullout From Biden's \$1.2 Trillion Mega-Spending Talks: 'You're Just Being Played' " was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 9, 2021.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Howard Dean: 'Trump Is Jim Jones'—His Followers 'Are Going to Pay' With Their Lives" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Mike Robert Lee titled "Alaska GOP Endorses Trump-Backed Challenger [Kelly Tshibaka] to [Lisa] Murkowski" was posted at bongino.com on July 12, 2021.

#### **General interest**

- An article by C. Douglas Golden titled "We Were Right: Experts Confirm Covid Deaths Massively Inflated, Actual Numbers Drastically Lower Than Official Count" was posted at westernjournal.com on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Diana Pasulka titled "With Release of Pentagon Report, UFO Narrative Belief System Is Suddenly Supported by Military Witness Testimonies" was posted at religiondispatches.org on July 8, 2021.
- An article by Douglas Hanks titled "Death Toll Rises to 90 in Surfside Condominium Collapse; New Victims Include 3 Children" was posted at miamiherald.com on July 11, 2021.

- An article titled "Exercising for Just 10 Minutes at Least Twice a Week Helps Prevent Alzheimer's Disease" was posted at studyfinds.org on July 11, 2021.
- An article by Stu Cvrk titled "Get Ready for the Wokest Olympics Ever" was posted at redstate.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Chacour Koop titled "Bees Sting 73-Year-Old Man Hundreds of Times [300 Times] in Deadly Attack [in Medina, Texas, northwest of San Antonio], Texas Sheriff Says" was posted at star-telegram.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Kaitlin Durbin titled "George Floyd Mural in Toledo Crumbles, Cause Disputed" was posted at toledoblade.com on July 13, 2021.



**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."